
Title V Block Grant Program Update
Based on federal changes to the Title V Maternal and Child Health (MCH) Block Grant, Oregon’s Title V program will be transitioning to Block Grant 3.0 in FFY 2016 (Oct 2015-Sept 2016). No reductions to the Oregon funding award are anticipated. To comply with grant requirements, however, how we use the funding will be more prescriptive than in the past. The 2015 Federal Title V guidance requires states to select among a set of identified national priority areas and state-specific priorities, and to align their Title V activities to support improvements in related performance measures. The MCH Section has determined that by January 2016, State and Local Title V funding will shift to supporting the new Title V priority areas. By March 2016 the State and Local programs and activities will shift to support the new priorities and performance measures determined by the 2015 MCH Needs Assessment process.  
Why is this decision being made? 

· The new Federal Title V Block Grant guidance goes into effect October 2015. While the Federal partners understand a need for time to transition to the new guidance, there is an expectation that this transition will happen as soon as is reasonable during the first year of this new 5-year cycle, Oct 2015- Sept 2016. 
· The priorities for the new 5-year cycle have been determined by the Needs Assessment conducted this past year. The priorities and related strategies will drive changes to both program activities and how funds can be used at the State and Local levels. 
Background

Over 15 years ago, there were unspent Title V funds that were added to the Title X pool of funds and distributed out to LPHA. As we know, Title X funds have never been sufficient to support the program requirements. This was seen as helping the family planning programs and, at the time, was consistent with how states could use Title V funds. This practice then continued and became part of the regular allocation of Title V funds across several areas (CYSHN, LPHA, Tribes, State MCH, Title X, OMC, etc.). Block Grant 3.0, however, does not have the option to use Title V funds to support clinical family planning work. 
What this means for currently funded programs?

· Approximately 34% ($608,480 annually) of the Title V dollars that go to LPHAs and Tribes is channeled through the Title X program. Beginning January 2016, provision of clinical family planning services will no longer be a Title V priority and we can no longer use those Title V dollars to supplement the Title X program. 
· As of January 2016, those dollars will revert back into the overall Title V pool of funds and distributed per the Title V funding formula. (Flexible and Child-Adolescent funds). 
· Title V funds will be required to support strategies and activities that point to the National and State Priority Areas. LPHAs will have a menu of options to choose from to use their Title V funds. 

Timeline

· Sept 2015: State staff will align their work with the new priority areas.

· Fall 2015: State and Local workgroups will determine the menu of strategies and activities available for LPHA and Tribes to implement. 

· January 2016: LPHA and Tribes will begin using their funds for the new priorities.

· Jan-March 2016:  LPHA and Tribes will have an additional three months to transition and align their work to the new priorities. This may require transition work such as workforce development, program alignment and/or partnership development.

· March 2016: State and Local Title V funding and work will align with Block Grant 3.0 priorities. 


